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Nut Allergy





With all the new houses now being occupied in our Catchment area we are welcoming lots of new pupils.


One pupil has a very severe NUT allergy which means this school is now a completely nut free zone.


Please be aware of the food you give your child for snack and packed lunches as even the smell of nuts have serious consequences for this pupil.





Your co-operation in this matter is very much appreciated.





After School clubs





It has been great seeing all the pupils enjoying the large variety of After School Clubs offered by staff and our partners especially Active Schools and Let’s Get Sporty. These clubs will lessen towards the end of term.





School Uniform





If you wish to order school uniform for next year can you please return the order form, with payment, as soon as possible but definitely by the date indicated on the form.  This is a very busy time for the uniform company and it can take much longer for the order to arrive.


Thank you for your co-operation





Nursery Outdoor Area





A massive thank you to the PTA and Nursery parents who have put in a huge amount of work to create a mud kitchen and raised funds to buy a bridge for the garden.  With the help of Sheena and Sandra the area is looking fantastic and the children are loving playing and learning outside.





Staff/Classes 2017/18





I am currently awaiting final staffing and figures for Primary 1 before being able to confirm teachers and classes for next session.  I am able to say it is highly likely I will need to composite classes up to Primary 5.


As soon as I have definite information I will let you know as soon as possible but be aware this can be towards the end of this term.








New School Update





Voting has now closed for the name of the new school.  It is estimated we will know the name by the end of May/beginning of June.





A member of the building team and the Project Manager gave the school an informative presentation on the progress of the building The children viewed the site via a drone though the images were before the steel construction began.  There was then a question/answer session for pupils, staff and parents with some really good questions from the children.





The post for the new Headteacher has been re-advertised with a closing date of 24th May 2017.





I, or the Parent Council, will keep you advised of any further developments as they happen.


                         





                    WARNING -School Scam 


                         


We are aware of a scam going around schools from a company offering tutoring services and mentioning the Headteacher’s name as verification. We would never endorse any private company and we certainly would not be discussing your child with anyone without your permission.


If you are contacted by any company regarding your child and tutoring services please beware this is a scam and report it to the school or the Police.











Important Dates


May


7th-10th incl.	P6 & P7 residential to Hexham


9th	Pr.1 from Lochside visiting Pr.1 here


10th	Pr.7 Transition Day at Secondary School


11th 	Pr.7 Cyber Talk – PC Davis


18th	Pr.2 & 7 Potted Sports @ MHS


19th	Pr.1 visit to Pr.1 at Lochside


22nd 	Rag Bag Collection


25th	11.15 Nursery Open Morning


	2.15 Nursery Open Afternoon


29th	Scottish Opera working with Pr.5, 6 & 	7 (with St Andrew’s Primary) @ here


31st	3.30 Netball Festivals (one here one at MHS)	


JUNE


1st & 2nd	Inset Days


P7 	Trip to Newcastle (details to follow)


7th	P7 Health Assessments


8th	Sports Day


9th	PTA Sponsored Obstacle course


12th – 15th 	Pr.1-4 Fluoride Applications


15th	Sports Day (back up)


16th 	Reports out


20th 	Scottish Opera working with Pr.5, 6 & 	7 (with St Andrew’s Primary) @ here


21st – 23rd	P7 Induction Days


22nd	9.15-10.30 Moving up time


M & M Productions show in school


28th	9.15 Prize Giving


29th	P1 & P2/1 Mabie Park Farm


	PTA Parties 6-7.15 Pr.1-3 7.30-9.00 P4-7


Summer Holidays Monday 3rd July – Fri 18th Aug incl.

















As ever, if you have any concerns, or just want to talk/ask a question we are always here to help. A member of the Management Team is usually available, especially at the beginning or end of the school day.





Eco Day





Many thanks for your support for our Eco Day organised by our Eco Group.  A wonderful cheque for almost £160 was sent to Water Aid from the school to help those without access to clean fresh water.
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To receive the school Newsletter by email, please cut out and return to school as soon as possible. Thank you
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